
 
 

 
 

 
Rev. Gordon N. Larson Senior Center 

25 South Main Street, Attleboro, MA 02703 
FOR MAIN NUMBER

and A STAFF LIST SEE LAST PAGE 
FAX 508-222-2581 

 
Hours of operation: Mon - Fri 8am-4pm 

Read our newsletter online at 
www.cityofattleboro.us  

(click on Government link then  
click on Council on Aging) 

Or SeekAndFind.com 

 

BOARD MEMBERS:  
Joe Feroce, Chairman ● Elena Clarke, Co-Chairman ● Ann Spinelli, Secretary  

Marion Aspinall ● John Lepper ● Dr. Raymond Guillette ● Carol O’Connor ● Dave Larson  
Vicki Cassidy Nason ● Vacant ● Kurt Wheaton ● Madeleine McNielly, Director 

 
Board meets third Wednesday of the month at 7PM - NO MEETING - July/August/December 

Ex-Officio Members: Diane Morris 

ATTLEBORO   
COUNCI L  ON AGING 

Founded 1971 

NEWSLETTER 
APRIL/MAY 2019 

 
MEET DICK FLAVIN 
RED SOX SENIOR AMBASSADOR 

A FREE lunch will follow serving Fenway Franks with all the fixing 

WIN 
A copy of  

“The Big Fella” 
Biography of 
BABE RUTH  

THURSDAY APRIL 25TH 10:30 AM  
 

Join us for an interesting morning of Red Sox stories and poems with  
Dick Flavin. Dick is a poet laureate and senior ambassador of the Boston Red 

Sox and voice of Fenway Park, serving as public address announcer for Red Sox 
day games. Meeting Dick is the next best thing to being at Fenway  

so we hope to see you there ! 

BRING IN YOUR SPORTS MEMORABILIA TO SHARE. 

CALL 774-203-1906 TO REGISTER 

SAVE THE DATE  
VOLUNTEER RECOGNITION “Caring is Always in Season” 

Volunteer Recognition will be held Friday, May 31st from 1:00 pm to 3:30 pm  
Invitations will be sent out to all volunteers ….. please make sure your hours are up to date ! 
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WRITERS WORKSHOP: Tuesdays, from 9:30-11:00 am ( In April there is a schedule change-meets 
Wednesday on 4/3 & 4/10) - This workshop is for people interested in writing about their childhood memo-
ries, personal experiences, poetry, or family histories. We will read and discuss short examples from memoirs 

and personal essays, do some fun and thoughtful writing exercises to get you started, and look at ways to take your stories 
further and share them with others. Open to anyone with a story they want to get down on paper, from absolute beginners 

to more experienced writers. Come in and let us guide you on your way.  
 
KNIT AND CROCHET GROUP: Wednesdays at 10:00 am - Knitting and crocheting are great activities year-
round.  Even if you have never held knitting needles before, you can learn the basics and get started.  Join us on 
Wednesdays at 10:00 am and learn why this ageless pastime is gaining in popularity. Crocheted and knitted items 

are donated to many different entities. Enjoy yourself while contributing to the Attleboro Community and more.  
   
BIRTHDAY LUNCH CELEBRATION: Thursday, April 11th and May 9th - Be one of the first 10 Attleboro  
seniors with an April or May birthday to sign up and receive a complimentary lunch and birthday party! After lunch 
please stay and enjoy our 12:45 MOVIE.  Lunch is served at 11:45 am. Sponsored by: Life Care Center of  
Attleboro entitle  
 
GATRA/CHARLIE CARD PHOTO ID’S: DIAL-A-RIDE and MBTA “CHARLIE CARDS” (for use on Boston subways and 
1/2 off fare for commuter rail) are available the 1st Wednesday of the month from 9:00 am to 9:30 am at the Rev. Larson 
Senior Center. It is necessary to bring your driver’s license or other proof of age (copy of your birth certificate).   
A GATRA application must be completed prior to having your photo ID taken. This can be done by calling Nancy at GATRA 
at 1-508-222-6106, ext. 263 or by filling out the form on the day of the program. If you have any questions please call 
the Charlie Card Store at 1-617-222-3200.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
LEGAL ASSISTANCE: Friday, April 19th and May 17th from 9:00 -1:00 – There will be an attorney from South 
Coastal Counties Legal Services available for FREE 20 minute consultations - call the senior center to  
schedule your appointment.  
 Legal assistance is provided to elders (age 60 and over) with questions or problems with: 
· Public Benefits,  (Social Security, Supplemental Security Income, cash assistance, food stamps, etc.) 
· Housing (landlord/tenant problems in private and public housing, especially evictions) 
· Health/Health Insurance/Long Term Care (Medicaid, Medicare, private insurance and institutional care) 
· Document Preparation (Power of Attorney wills for homebound and institutionalized seniors in emergency situations) 
(For other legal problems, a referral may be made to a private attorney) 
 
BOSTON BAR LAWYER REFERRAL: The Boston Bar Lawyer Referral Service is launching an all-new way for people to 
connect with qualified lawyers. A searchable, online platform and directory that will provide 24/7 access to qualified lawyers. 
Connect with help in 3 ways: via telephone, Mon-Fri 9-5 @ 617-742-0625, Online at www.bostonbarlawyer.org or email to 
lrs@bostonbar.org  

IMPORTANT!  REGISTRATION IS REQUIRED FOR ALL UPCOMING PROGRAMS Most activities are free and all are 
open to the public. SOME PROGRAMS REQUIRE MINIMUM ATTENDANCE.  YOU WILL BE CALLED IF A PROGRAM IS  
CANCELLED OR POSTPONED DUE TO LOW ENROLLMENT. To sign up, call the Senior Center at 774-203-1906.  
Assisted Listening Devices are available for all programs.  Please call Ext. 1904 if you require a device. 

REGUARLY SCHEDULED PROGRAMS  

FRIENDS OF THE CENTER  
 

The local Friends group is a private non-profit corporation whose purpose is to raise funds to support programs and  
purchase equipment for the senior center.  New board members needed, to become a Friend of Rev. Larson Senior 
Center individuals can obtain an application form at the Senior Center or call Darlene Young at 774-203-1901. 

           COMPUTERIZED BINGO-Tuesday-1:00  
   Big Screen 

       Paper Sheets                     
Regular Game $1 & Specials $2 

CRIBBAGE:   
Wednesdays 1:00 pm  
Hi Lo Jack:   
Fridays  1:00 pm 
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CLINIC ASSISTANCE 
 
 

 

PODIATRY CLINIC:  Friday, April 5th from 
8:00 - 12:00 noon - with Dr. Judson Siegel.  Prior-
ity is given to Attleboro residents.  There may be a 

co-pay charge of up to $25.00 unless the procedure is fully 
covered by insurance.  Please note that the first 5 appoint-
ments are reserved for new patients.  New patients please 
bring your Medicare card, health card and a list of your 
medications. 
 
DIABETIC FOOTWEAR CLINIC:  Thursday, April 25th 
and May 23rd at 9:30 am - Millions of Americans suffer 
from diabetes, 25% will develop foot problems. Diabetics 
who are covered under Medicare Part B may be eligible to 
receive a pair of diabetic orthopedic shoes and 3 pairs of 
pressure relief inserts per year.   A representative from A+ 
Home Medical will be available to explain who and what is 
covered and to complete the process for obtaining the spe-
cial shoes necessary for diabetic feet.  Please call for an 
appointment for a shoe fitting (space is limited) and bring 
the following:  1) Medicare card 2) Supplemental insur-
ance card 3) Name, address, social security card, date of 
birth and home phone number 4) Your primary care doc-
tor’s name, complete address and phone number. 
 

 
HEALTH SCREENINGS:  CHOLESTEROL / 
BLOOD PRESSURE / DIABETES: Wednesday, 
April 17th and May 22nd from 8:30 - 9:30 am 

with Nurse, Jackie O’Brien. Basic Cholesterol is $5.00. Blood 
Pressure screening is free. Diabetes screening is free.  

 HOME HANDYMAN PROGRAM 
 

The purpose of this program is to provide volunteer handyman help-
ers to assist Attleboro Seniors with minor household repairs. Projects  
considered a health, safety or security hazard will be given a priority. 
The LABOR will be provided at no expense to the senior. The cost 
of materials will be the responsibility of the senior requesting the 
repairs. For more information contact Outreach at 774-203-1903 

  

 
 
 

 

DISPOSAL OF NEEDLES/SYRINGES  
 

 DROP OFF LOCATIONS: 
 Attleboro Fire Station, 100 Union St   
 So. Attleboro Fire Station,  1476 West St 
 Hours are from 7:00 am to 7:00 pm 

 

Needles must be placed in a small laundry detergent plastic 
bottle or a 1 gallon sharps container. Sharps containers are for 

sale in the city Health Department for $6.00 each. Loose  
needles are not allowed. Please do not leave any needles at the 

Kiosk if the container is full. It is emptied twice a month.   

 
 
 
 

 

SAFE DISPOSAL OF UNUSED, UNWANTED OR  
EXPIRED MEDICATIONS  

 

 Drop off location:  
 Attleboro Police Station, 12 Union Street 
 Located in the lobby 24 hours a day  
 

If you are unable to bring your medications to the KIOSK you 
can call the Attleboro Police at 508-222-1212 and you can 
request a police patrol car to pick up the drugs at your home. 

HEARING SCREENS,  
MINOR REPAIR & CLEANING:   

Speech-Language Hearing Associates of 
Greater Boston  

is offering FREE SCREENINGS with  
Audiologist Tina Roberts,  

Thursday, May 9th from 10-12 by appt. only.  
You must call 774-203-1906 to register. 
This is NOT a test ... it is for those who  

DO NOT have a diagnosis of hearing loss. 
This ONLY a screening.  

HEALTH AND WELLNESS PROGRAMS 
“Get FIT at the Senior Center!”  

 
 
 
 
EXERCISE & WEIGHT TRAINING:  
Mondays & Thursdays from 8:20 to 9:20 am 
$2.00 per class.  
 

BALANCE & CHAIR YOGA:   
Tuesdays at 9:00 am - $2.00 per class 
 

SEATED FITNESS:  
Thursdays at 10:30 am - $2.00 per class 
 

ZUMBA GOLD AEROBIC DANCE:  
Fridays at 1:00 pm - $3.00 per class 
 

WALKING CLUB: Come in and join our walking club. We 
take a “LEISURELY STROLL” on Thursday afternoons 
at 12:30 pm. Call to register and to find out where we 
are meeting.  



4  Attleboro COA  Newsletter April/May 2019 

 

WATERCOLOR WITH BEN: The new session of  
watercolor begins Friday, April 5th to May 17th, 

9:30 ($36.00 per person-6 week session-payment due in 
full on the first day of class) Call to register 

 
FREE SEWING DEMO: Tuesday, April 9th at 
10:00 am - Come in and learn simple sewing skills 

and take home a tote bag. Use it for shopping, the gym or 
even an overnight. Sign up early limited to 6 
 
CREATIVITY WITH DYER LAKE: Friday, April 12th at 
10:00 am - Creativity has been defined as the tendency to 
generate or recognize ideas, alternatives, or possibilities 
that may be useful in solving problems, communicating with 
others, and entertaining ourselves and others. In order to 
be creative, we need to be able to view things in new ways 
or from different perspectives. Creativity knows no 
age!  Join us as we learn how to “think outside the box”. 
Presented by: Jay M. Elias, ESQ., General Counsel 
Dyer-Lake  

 
COOKING DEMO-FARM FRESH R.I.:  
Tuesday, April 16th at 10:00 pm - Farm 
Fresh R.I. will be here for a cooking demo.  

Using seasonal produce, sourced from the New England 
region, our skilled staff will demo a delicious meal that you 
can sample. Also, take the recipe home and try it for your-
self. Hope your hungry!!! Sponsored by: Dr. Judson 
Siegel, No. Attleboro, 508-643-1116 
 
HEALTH CARE PROXY: Wednesday, April 17th at 
10:00 am - What is a Health Care Proxy?  You (the  
principal)) can appoint a trusted individual (the health care 
agent) in a health care proxy to make health care decisions 
for you should you become incapacitated or unable to  
communicate your wishes.  Massachusetts recognizes the 
health care proxy by statue and provides a form, which 
must be signed and appropriately witnessed. Come in and 
find out the answers to some of these questions:  
 

What is the difference between Health Care Proxy and Advance 
Directive? 
 

Who will make medical decisions if NO Health Care Proxy exists? 
 

Presented by: Elder Law Attorney Deborah Blum-
Shore, 508-226-4400 
 
 
ARMCHAIR TRAVEL WITH DANA-BRUSSELS TO  
AMSTERDAM RIVER CRUISE: Friday, April 19th  
at 10:00 am - Please join Dana Zaiser, a retired pharma-
cist and World traveler, he has recently returned from a 
cruise from Brussels to Amsterdam.  His hour-long Power-
Point presentation will take you to some classic Old-World 
cities and small walled medieval towns along the canals.   
Come and be amazed! Sponsored by: Friends of the 
Larson Senior Center. 

FAMILY FEUD WITH SAM: Tuesday, April 
23rd at 10:00 am -  Come in and compete 
against your friends in the TV game Family 
Feud. Sponsored by: Wingate at Norton 
 
REMINISCENCE WITH DOMINIC: Friday, April 26th 
and May 17th at 10:00 am - This program is designed to 
take a look back through the music and stories of your life. 
Come in and share your memories and sing along. 

 
BBQ CHICKEN LUNCHEON COMPLIMENTS OF  
MARIAN & MADONNA MANOR: Monday,  
May 6th at 12:00 pm - Please join Kristi Venuto, 
Marian Manor & Shannon Shepardson, Madonna 

Manor for a delicious lunch of BBQ chicken with all the  
fixings. Sign up early space is Limited to 30. 

 
PAINT PARTY WITH SAM: Monday, May 20th 
at 1:00 am - Everyone’s an Artist at The Senior 
Center! Looking for a fun afternoon out? Come in to 
create an original piece of art while spending time 

with friends. Enjoy a complimentary beverage and snack. 
No experience necessary! We supply everything you need. 
Come in and follow the stroke-by-stroke instructions, have 
fun, and create your own masterpiece. Limited to 8. 
Sponsored by: Wingate at Norton 
 

TETANUS CLINIC: Wednesday, May 29th at 10:00  
am - Tetanus is considered a disease of seniors because 
they are not up-to-date on their shots. Immunizations  
prevent disease.  While most immunizations are given to  
infants and children, they are not just for children. Many of 
the diseases that vaccines can prevent are more dangerous 
to adults than to children.  Many adults think they have out-
grown the need for vaccinations, but they are wrong.  In 
addition to annual flu shots and a one-time pneumococcal 
disease shot, adults need tetanus and diphtheria (Td) 
booster shots every ten years.  Please bring your insurance 
information with you. Individuals without insurance or 
whose does not cover the vaccine will still be able to receive 
their Td vaccine. Anyone receiving the Td/Tdap for the first 
time is asked to stay for observation for 10-15 minutes. 
Call To register 774-203-1906. 

NEW PROGRAMS FOR THE MONTH cont’d NEW PROGRAMS FOR THE MONTH 

 
 

SENIOR CENTER OUTREACH ON WARA 1320 
Hosted by:  Domenic Cotoia  

 

On the First Tuesday every month from  
8:00-9:00 am  tune into WARA AM 1320  radio  
station.  A staff (s) member accompanied by a 

board member will provide an overview of activities 
& programs available at the center for that month 
along with special events at the local radio station. 
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OH NO!...Why was the program cancelled? Sometimes wonderful 
programs are cancelled because we all tend to wait until the last 

minute to register.  Please register early to avoid disappointment that 
the program you wanted was cancelled, perhaps unnecessarily. 

COMMODITIES SUPPLEMENTAL  
FOOD PROGRAM 

 

Are you a Senior from Attleboro who can benefit from a 
free 30 lb. bag of non-perishable groceries every month? 
You may be eligible for the Commodity Supplemental 
Food Program from the Greater Boston Food Bank. 
 

The Commodity Supplemental Food Program works to  
improve the health of low income elderly persons at least 60 
years of age by supplementing their diets with nutritious USDA 
Foods.  
 

To qualify a senior must be 60 years old or older and 
meet the following gross monthly income guidelines: 

HOUSEHOLD SIZE MONTHLY INCOME 
1   $1354 
2   $1832 
3    $2311 
4    $2790 

** Please note if you purchase/prepare food separate from 
members of your household you may be considered a house-
hold of 1 ** 

If you are a senior who meets the qualifications and wants to 
participate in this new program please contact Sue Araujo at 
774-203-1908 or coa@cityofattleboro.us.  

Groupe français 
FRENCH GROUP  

 

Would you be interested in meeting with fellow French  
speaking individuals?  The Rev. Larson Senior Center 

has a group of French speaking individuals meeting on 
the 2nd Friday of every month at 10:00 am. Please 

join us on April 12th and May 10th 

nc

HISTORY GROUP 
           

Are you a HISTORY BUFF interested in WWII or  
military aviation?  If so, please join our discussion group for 

a discussion on the development and use of aviation during 
World War II, the state of military aviation in North America, 
Europe and Asia in 1940. We meet on the 3rd Thursday of 
every month at 1:00 pm. Please join us on April 18th and 

May 16th. Come in early and join us for lunch. Lunch is 
served at 11:45. You must call  

 774-203-1905 to register for lunch. 

THURSDAY AFTERNOON MOVIE  
12:45 PM 

 

April 11th   
“Logan Lucky” 

 
 

May 9th   
“Three Billboards Outside Ebbing Missouri ” 

 

CHICKIE FLYNN’S RESTAURANT - Chickie Flynn’s is offering  
Attleboro seniors a free lunch-choice of 2 entrees ($3.00  

gratuity only)  3rd Thursday of each month. ( Doors open at 
11:30). Please do not call the restaurant. You must  

pre-register at the senior center  (limited to 24), PAYMENT IS 
DUE AT THE DOOR. You must provide your own transportation   

(94 Washington St, Foxboro US Rte. 1) 

PET POLICY Unfortunately due to our  
policies and code of conduct  
we cannot allow pets in our  
facilitie. We allow service  
animals ONLY. Please make  
other arrangements for your  
special friends.  

MASSACHUSETTS LEGISLATORS  
INFORMATION 

  
SEN. BECCA RAUSCH REP. BETTY POIRIER  
STATE ROOM 520  STATE ROOM 124 
BOSTON, MA  BOSTON, MA  
1-617-722-1555  1-617-722-2100 
  
SEN. PAUL FEENEY  REP. JAMES HAWKINS 
STATE ROOM 507  STATE ROOM 540 
BOSTON, MA  BOSTON, MA 
1-617-722-1222  1-617-722-2090 
 

 

 
Poll Workers must be registered voters in the  
Commonwealth of Massachusetts. For an application 
or more information, please call Cheryl Perry  
508-223-2222 x3271, elections@cityofattleboro.us. 
There are stipends ranging from $125.00 - $150.00 
for Poll Workers. Poll Workers are required to attend a 
mandatory training session.  


